


















































































































































Dear Mayor and Council Members, 

I am writing this e-mail as a property owner and resident of 926 Quincy Street. 

At this upcoming Council meeting, the Council will be voting on whether or not to send written 
notice to property owners to invite them to a public meeting to discuss their concerns over the 
Downtown Parking Plan. 

I urge you to vote for this measure. 

A public open house on the parking plan was held on June 24. Notice for this meeting was only 
published in the Rapid City Journal. Notice was not sent to affected property owners. 

My wife and I did not have notice of the meeting held on June 24, nor were we even aware of the 
proposed changes to parking affecting our residence until Kurt Whitesell contacted us to attend 
the Legal & Finance meeting held this past Wednesday and to sign his petition against the 
proposed plan. 

I believe that my family’s lack of notice of the June 24 meeting and the proposed parking plan is 
not unique. Both of our neighbors directly to the east (Bob Moore and John and Judy Hey) 
likewise did not have notice of either the June 24 meeting or the proposed plan. Dr. Bruce Evans, 
who owns rental units on the south side of the 900 block of Quincy Street, also was unaware of 
both the meeting and the proposed parking plan.  I have not attempted to speak with other 
property owners in our block to determine if they were similarly unaware.  

Together the Raforths, Bob Moore, the Heys and Bruce Evans own approximately 50% of the 
properties fronting Quincy Street in this block.  

I personally believe that other property owners in the area also did not have this knowledge, and 
very well may still be unaware of the City’s contemplated parking change. 

All of this tells me that the City has not done a good job in notifying property owners of its 
proposed parking plan. 

Written notice needs to be sent to all affected property owners and the City needs to hear more 
voices on the issue before a final decision is made on the proposed parking plan. 

Significant property rights and interests are affected by the proposed parking plan, including 
property rights and interests which may need to be compensated for by the City, if they lost as a 
result of the proposed parking plan. 

From our family’s perspective, the proposed plan, which provides for 10 hour metered parking for 
the 900 block of Quincy Street – 

(1)     Adversely affects the historic character, aesthetics and value of our home (the former 
McNamara residence at the corner of Quincy Street and West Boulevard). 

(2)     Takes away street parking in front of our residence for guests and a second family vehicle 
with no adequate off-street parking alternative. 

(3)     Constitutes an unwelcome intrusion into the West Boulevard historic neighborhood. 



(4)     Takes away two hour non-metered parking in front of our residence and Bob Moore’s office, 
which was previously granted by the City. 

(5)     Places parking meters on both sides of the street where none presently exist  

Nor do I believe that my family’s viewpoint is atypical. Everyone that I have spoken to both in my 
neighborhood and the surrounding area, including the YMCA, has expressed a negative 
response to the City’s proposed parking plan as it affects the southwest portion of Downtown.  
This type of response was the resounding theme of those who spoke at the Legal & Finance 
meeting this past Wednesday. It is evident by the approximately 100 signatures against the 
parking plan in Kurt Whitesell’s petition. This type of response also strongly resonates through 
the comments to the parking plan on the City’s website.  

In sum, there would appear to be a public outcry by those who are aware of the parking plan. 
Given the lack of notice provided to property owners, it would be an error for the City to assume 
that those who have not responded have tacitly approved the plan.   

If the proposed parking plan is a sound plan for the Downtown and the surrounding 
neighborhood, then those who are proponents of the plan should have nothing to fear over giving 
notice to property owners and further discussion.    

For these reasons, I urge you to vote in favor of sending notices to property owners and providing 
for one or more further public forums in order to allow additional input on the proposed parking 
plan. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John H. Raforth 

Bangs, McCullen, Butler, Foye &  Simmons, L.L.P. 

333 West Boulevard, Suite 400  

P.O. Box 2670 

Rapid City, SD 57709 

(605) 343-1040 (Phone) 

(605) 343-1503 (Fax) 



 

Dear Mayor and Council Members, 
 
Thank you for taking the time to review and consider our concerns.   
 
The legal and finance meeting on Wednesday was enlightening.  I understand you've been 
working hard a coming up with a fair and equitable plan.  I am encouraged by the fact we will 
have another public meeting to discuss our concerns, in addition to the mailing of cards 
requesting property owners preference of metered parking.  Hopefully, with this additional 
information, we can address a more equitable parking plan to include all businesses in downtown. 
 
I believe, in the long term, a parking garage will be necessary to revitalize downtown Rapid City.  
I look forward to working together to come up with a plan that would be beneficial to the entire 
community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kurt W. Whitesell, CFP® 

President 
Whitesell Financial Group 
817 9th Street, Rapid City, SD  57701 
kurt@whitesellfinancialgroup.com 
(605) 348-1152 
(605) 348-0087 fax 
(888) 348-6228 toll free 
  
 











 
 
----- Original Message -----  
From: <prosel7950@aol.com> 
To: <councilgroup@rcgov.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 24, 2008 9:39 PM 
Subject: Sept. 29,Council meeting on Parkiig 
 
 
> Greeetings, 
>  
> As a resident of the West Blvd. Hist. District and a member of the  
> West 
> Blvd. Neighborhood Association, I am commenting on the Parking meter  
> proposal. I am against having any parking meters in the West Blvd.  
> Historic District. The City of  Rapid City should be of the mindset 
of  
> protecting its beautiful residential Historic District, rather than 
to  
> cause it distress. 
>  
> I do realize that, you the  Mayor, City Council, and others are  
> working 
> diligently to solve the parking problem that we have downtown, but  
> pushing that problem into a historic district will not solve Rapid  
> City's parking woes.  The stress that the existing parking from the  
> downtown employees, those that service and use the YMCA, and others, 
on  
> our neighborhood is tremendous already, without causing parking to  
> encroach deeper into our neighborhood, which by adding meters,will  
> cause. 
>  
> A sugestion.........contact Black Hills Corp. and visit with them, to 
> creat a partnership wth them to build a 3 story parking ramp on their  
> property at 9th and Kansas City.  Those parking spaces can be shared 
by  
> those of Black Hills Corp. and those that would be parking in the 
West  
> Blvd. Hist. District. It is of my opinion that the YMCA got greedy 
with  
> their grandiose expansion of the YMCA facilities, and if they just  
> would have stuck with a parking ramp, in partnership with Black Hills  
> Corp. there may be a parking ramp that would be availble now at that  
> site. 
>  
> Good luck my friends......we are all in this together. 
>  
> Pat Roseland 
> 
 
 







 ----- Original message -----  
From: connie braun  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org
Date: Sunday, September 28, 2008 4:53 PM 
Subject: historic parking plan 
 
Regarding the discussion to take place Monday concerning parking   
meter placement in the downtown area, I oppose the idea of meters in   
residential neighborhoods, especially in the historic district.  No   
one wants a parking meter in front of their home and seeing them in a   
historic area demeans the preservation effort and makes it appear as   
if we really don't have our hearts in this important aspect of our   
community.  Many residents in the older downtown area have no option   
(garage, driveway) except to park on the street.  I can't believe   
that revenue generated could be substantial enough to warrant this   
approach.  Also, it seems as though this proposal should be delayed   
until the vacant council position from this district  is filled. 
Thank you for your consideration. 
Connie Braun 
803 West Blvd. 

mailto:connbraun@rushmore.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


----- Original Message ----- 
From: "CookieFootPhoto @ AOL" <cookiefootphoto@aol.com> 
To: <mayor@rcgov.org>; <patti.martinson@rcgov.org>; 
<ron.wiefenbach@rcgov.org>; <sam.kooiker@rcgov.org>; 
<deb.hadcock@rcgov.org>; <karen.olson@rcgov.org>; 
<bill.okrepkie@rcgov.org>; <lloyd.lacroix@rcgov.org>; 
<ron.kroeger@rcgov.org>; <malcom.chapman@rcgov.org> 
Sent: Saturday, September 27, 2008 3:40 PM 
Subject: Parking Meters- 
 
 
> To All it may concern: 
> 
> 
> 
> I am writing as a Rapid City area resident, a YMCA member and  
> employee. 
> My opinion is mine and mine alone and does not represent the opinions  
> of anyone else involved with the YMCA in any way, or the YMCA itself. 
> 
> I am writing in regards to the plan to install parking meters on 
> Quincy, Columbus, and Kansas City Streets.  I work for the YMCA and I  
> am a member who frequently uses the pool and other amenities.  I have  
> a small child and plan to have more.  I find this plan ridiculous and  
> frivolous. I work hard to earn my money, and refuse to pay more into  
> parking meters.  I do not know what the money will go to in the 
future  
> from these meters, but it is clear that the money from the present  
> meters has not gone to street maintenance.  The roads are atrocious,  
> and the parking is frequently submerged in standing water after snow  
> and rain.  The thought of having to walk three to four blocks to get  
> to the YMCA with a small child and a newborn, is ridiculous.  I work  
> for the YMCA, and therefore, do not have additional money to waste on  
> parking fees.  Many members here cannot get in and out within the two  
> hours, and they look for the remaining all day spaces available.  We  
> have many elderly members as well, who cannot walk four blocks in the 
snow to come to an early morning swim class. 
> I am sure that when the meters are in effect, the city would stand to  
> make a fortune from the YMCA patrons.  I believe the result will be a  
> loss of YMCA members, and a turn over of YMCA employees.  The extra  
> time it would take for me to park an additional two to three blocks  
> away, and walk to get to work on time each day, then the time to walk  
> it again at the end of my day is likely to cost me 15-20 minutes of 
my day- 5 hours a month. 
> Every minute of my time is valuable to me as a mother.  I work for 
the  
> YMCA in an attempt to give back to the community, to help make this  
> city a better place, but I will not give up extra time of my day, 
five  
> days a week, in order to allow more time to walk to and from my car  
> for the privilege of working here.  This is truly a substantial  
> inconvenience, to all staff and all YMCA members, and I hope you will  
> reconsider this project. 
> 
> 
> 
> Sincerely, 



> 
> 
> 
> 
> 
> Shawna Valladolid 
>  
 



----- Original message -----  
From: Ann Simpson  
To: SAM.KOOIKER@RCGOV.ORG 
Date: Sunday, September 28, 2008 1:25 PM 
Subject: Parking Meters 
 
I totally disagree with the plan to install parking meters on Quincy,  
Columbus, a nd Kansas City streets.  My main concern is around the  
YMCA.  I for one participate in the arthritic water exercise program at  
the Y, as do many other people.  I'm sure if meters were installed, 
many  
will not be able to continue this beneficial program because of the 
cost  
to feed the meter anyhwhere from 1 1/2 to 2 hours.  Additionally, I 
feel  
more handicapped parking spots are needed in front of the Y for those 
of  
us who are not able to walk very far.  Thank you.  Ann 
 



----- Original message -----  
From: Carin Wold  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org 
Date: Sunday, October 05, 2008 2:26 PM 
Subject: Parking Meters 
 
 
We do not need parking meters downtown. Not only are they an eyesore, 
but 
they discourage people from frequenting those family run businesses 
that 
have competition from stores with free parking. I want to shop at Roger 
Frye's, Staple and Spice, Headline Academy, etc., but if I have to pay 
50 
cents for the privilege of parking for 30 minutes to complete a short 
errand 
I will instead use Safeway, Hardware Hank and the like. It is important 
for 
Rapid City to have a dynamic and busy downtown area. It costs no more 
for 
the meter people to mark car tires than it does to check the parking 
meters. 
Please reconsider adding more meters to the downtown area, and consider 
removing meters from Kansas City Street etc. 
Sincerely, 
Carin Wold 
 



----- Original message -----  
From: Rippentrop Kay  
To: Kooiker Sam (RapidNet) 
Date: Wednesday, October 01, 2008 1:03 PM 
Subject: RE: Parking Meters 
 
Sam - everything I have looked at from the ADAAG - US Access Bd - Fed 
Guidelines all indicated spaces on the block perimeter for ON-STREET 
parking is 1-25 -Min required number of spaces of accessible parking is 
1 -- 26 to 50 Min number is 2 -- 51 to 75 is 3 spaces and 76 - 100 is 4 
spaces. 
 
Lt. James of the PD confirmed this morning that there are 4 designated 
handicapped parking spaces on the 800 block of Kansas City, south side, 
west end. Additionally #10.44.050 of city code states that any 
physically handicapped person who displays license plates with the 
international wheelchair insignia on an automobile parked by him or her 
or under her direction and for his or her use, are allowed to park 
anywhere and are exempt from the 2 hour time limit.  
 
Unless I am totally missing something, it looks like the city is within 
the requirements for that block. Hope this is the information you are 
looking for .  
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Skooiker [mailto:skooiker@rapidnet.com]  
Sent: Monday, September 29, 2008 12:16 PM 
To: Rippentrop Kay 
Subject: Fwd: Parking Meters 
 
 
 
Kay, would you be willing to review this? 
 
 
 
 
----- Original message -----  
From: Elkins Marcia   
To: Kooiker Sam (RapidNet) 
 
Cc: Heller Monica ; 
Hanks Alan ; Solon Brad 
; Rippentrop Kay 
 
Date: Monday, September 29, 2008 7:09 AM 
Subject: RE: Parking Meters 
 
The handicap requirements adopted by the City apply only 
to off-street parking.  I'm not aware of any standard for on-street 
parking.  My very vague recollection from 10-12 years ago when Bonnie 
Hughes had the on-street parking was that the City was making 
reasonable 
accommodations under the federal law.  My understanding was at that 
time 



specific locations were identified where accessible spaces could be 
located in areas where the ramp requirements could be met (i.e. 
adjacent 
to alleys or nodes, etc.)  Perhaps Kay has more info.  m 
 
________________________________ 
 
From: Skooiker [mailto:skooiker@rapidnet.com]  
Sent: Sunday, September 28, 2008 5:32 PM 
To: Elkins Marcia 
Subject: Fwd: Parking Meters 
 
 
Marcia, are the handicapped parking requirements met in 
the area surrounding the Y? 
 
 
 
 
----- Original message -----  
From: Ann Simpson  
 
To: SAM.KOOIKER@RCGOV.ORG 
Date: Sunday, September 28, 2008 1:25 PM 
Subject: Parking Meters 
 
I totally disagree with the plan to install 
parking meters on Quincy,  
Columbus, a nd Kansas City streets.  My main 
concern is around the  
YMCA.  I for one participate in the arthritic 
water exercise program at  
the Y, as do many other people.  I'm sure if 
meters were installed, many  
will not be able to continue this beneficial 
program because of the cost  
to feed the meter anyhwhere from 1 1/2 to 2 
hours.  Additionally, I feel  
more handicapped parking spots are needed in 
front of the Y for those of  
us who are not able to walk very far.  Thank 
you.  Ann 
 
 

 












